MINUTES FROM THE BMBS AGM HELD ON 2ND MARCH 2011

1. APOLOGIES

These were received from Robert Honey, Bob Welburn, Chris Ransome, George Roberts, Bob Jamieson, Neil Thornton, Vic Meeks, Tony Watts, Tony Ingle, John Gilson, Mike and Denise Sheard and David Shimmin.

2. MINUTES OF THE 2010 AGM

The minutes were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian gave a report on the financial state of the club and also passed round copies of the accounts, which were accepted unanimously. There were no questions although Edwin Craggs said that eh thought the catering profit was low so suggested a price rise for 2012.

4. SCALE CAPTAIN’S REPORT

John Jenkinson hoped that everyone had enjoyed the season and added that this season has been a steep learning curve for him and apologised for anything he might have got wrong.  He also said that he made some mistakes and will improve this year. The Springers were enjoyed although the last course did cause some controversy. Asked about a scale competition after the end of last year, John has made provision for it this year on Club Sundays and hopes lots of skippers will compete. John asked for a couple of volunteers to help look after the pegboard so he can take the occasional break and also asked that if anyone has any problem or advice to give he would be pleased to hear it.

5. POWER CAPTAIN’S REPORT

Robert Daniel said that the annual multirace was successfully held in May and was enjoyed by all competitors finishing on time for an early departure home, which is always appreciated. The 2011 multirace will be held on 11th May.

The power membership is small but has been boosted by the Dickson brothers from Lincolnshire who regularly come to the lake for pleasure sailing. Rob said that so far he hasn’t managed to get them racing yet.

On a personal view Rob was part of the British Team at the 2010 NAVIGA World Championships in Hungary with a notable success in reaching the finals with his 7.5c boat from an entry of almost 60 boats. Unfortunately his engine let him down 10 minutes after the start and he had to retire.

The good news is that reaching this final ensures Robert a place on the team at the next World Championships. Robert wished all power boaters an enjoyable time in 2011 and thanked Denise for her hard work in the kitchen keeping all the competitors and visitors well fed.

6. FAST ELECTRIC CAPTAIN’S REPORT

The secretary read out the report in Chris Ransome’s absence.

2010 has been a great year for fast electrics in Bridlington. Another highly competitive season with the Club 500’s and some new faces making their mark which is always welcome. The Nationals was again held in Bridlington with competitors from as far away as Devon and the south coast plus guest racers from Belgium giving the whole event an international flavour. Ian Phillips won 2 national titles, Mini-Mono and Mini-Hydro with George Roberts taking 2nd place in Mini-Hydro. Junior member Luke Burton was awarded with the most promising BMBS Junior Trophy and also took the Formula 1 title making it a good year for Bridlington members. The Northern Ampdraggers held 3 races at Bridlington and this season Chris Ransome won the Hydro 1 title, Ian Phillips the Mini Mono and Mini-Hydro titles and George Roberts took 2nd place in Mini-mono and Mini-hydro. I would like to thank all club members who helped in any way during the year but in particular Denise and Kirsty for their valiant efforts in the canteen and also Martin for his scoring duties. Let’s hope that 2011 is even more successful, thank you.

7. YACHTING CAPTAIN’S REPORT

Steve Booth thanked all the skippers for voting him in as Yacht Captain for 2010 and added that 6 new skippers have joined the group and race regularly on a Tuesday. Unfortunately the MYA event was cancelled in November due to an alteration in the calendar by the MYA. 

4 club series races got underway during the year with the Trafalgar Trophy interrupted once again due to a frozen lake but it was finished about 5 weeks ago.

This year we have the Open Race meeting as part of the Thornwick Bay week and then on 3rd July is the MYA summer series round we are hosting. Both events will have the usual pie and peas and any help on either event would be appreciated.

8. SUBSCRIPTION RATES FOR 2011/12

These will be kept at the same level, namely £45 with a once only joining fee of £5.

9. COMMITTEE’S REPORT ON ALL INCIDENTS REPORTED

There have been no recorded incidents.
10. CONSTITUTIONAL PROPOSALS

Nothing to report.
11. MEMBERSHIP FOR 2011/12

Nothing to report.

12. HONORARY MEMBERSHIP FOR 2011/12

For their help and assistance during the 2010/1 season the following honorary memberships have been awarded: 100% - Denise Sheard, Joyce and Allan Wood, David Shimmins. 50% - David Harkins.
13. ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2011/12
The following members were elected to serve for 2011/12

Chairman – Alf Lee (Proposed by Arthur Pickering, seconded by John Jenkinson)

Treasurer – Ian Yates (Proposed by Steve Booth, seconded by Arthur Pickering)

Secretary – Ian Phillips (Proposed by Paul Cropp, seconded by Allan Wood)

Membership Secretary – Roger Monks (Proposed by Steve Booth, seconded by Bob Fowler)

Committee member – Arthur Pickering (Proposed by David Harkins, seconded by Brian Bennett)

Accounts Overseer – David Shimmin (Proposed David Markham, seconded by Brian Bennett) 

As Geoff Figgett was standing down for the committee John foster (Vice President) thanked Geoff for his contribution and hard work during his tenure in the post.

14. PRESIDENT’S CLOSING REMARKS

John foster, as Vice President said that yet another successful year had passed for the club with members winning trophies at home and abroad. The club continues to thrive and improve it’s facilities and thanked the committee for their hard work. He said that there is a lot of unseen work going on behind the scenes of which many members are unaware. We must be doing something right if the Fast Electric Nationals have been held again, making 6 years of success for the event as well as the MYA who feature the club in it’s annual calendar. He also said a special thanks to Denise and Kirsty who had laboured in a hot kitchen keeping food for members and visitors alike, a thankless task at times but one which was much appreciated by members John hoped that next year will be just as big a success as last year and hoped all members would enjoy and support the club’s activities.

Alf Lee                                                                           Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                     (Secretary)

